
26.Jul.2021

New Home Sales: Second Month of Surprise Declines
Bottom Line:  New home sales fell more than expected for the second month in a
row in June as affordability remained a factor for entry-level buyers. Supply
conditions eased a bit with inventory increasing modestly, bringing months' supply to
6.3 months. This is consistent with the stronger housing starts data, which showed
builders were trying to construct new single-family homes, despite supply chain
disruptions. Prices also fell, and while still well above year-ago
levels, suggests homebuilders are building more entry-level homes.   

On a trend basis, the level of new home sales remains robust, but the pace of gains
has slowed notably with the three-month average at 728k units, well below the 12-
month average of 881k, and the 2020 pace of 943k.  Housing remained an important
driver of growth in the 2nd Quarter, but the housing tailwind for the economy will be
notably less in the 2nd half of 2021. 

Looking forward, affordability will improve modestly with lower rates in the last few
weeks.



New Home Sales FELL by 6.6% to 676k, after the prior month was revised lower to
724k. This compared with market expectations for an increase to 796k, from the
unrevised May level of 769k.  Sales are now 19.4% BELOW their year-ago level.   
                                         
The Inventory of Homes Available for Sale ROSE by 7.0% to 353k. Inventories
are now 17.3% ABOVE their year-ago levels. Combined with the decline in sales, the
Months' Supply increased to 6.3 months from 5.5 months. This is modestly ABOVE a
normal level of 6.0 months.                                             
                                            
Home Prices ROSE with median prices 6.1% ABOVE their year-ago level and with
average prices 12.2% ABOVE their year-ago level.                






